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April 2023 

 

Welcome to your April Community Bulletin.  We produce a monthly bulletin with our 

heath and community partners to keep you updated about community activity across 

Rossendale. This will include information on community group activities, events, 

health information, grants and community training opportunities. We hope you will 

find the bulletin useful. 

 

All published Community Bulletins are available at 

https://www.rossendale.gov.uk/downloads/download/11317/coronavirus_community

_bulletins 

 

Feel free to share the bulletin with friends, community groups and on community 

group social media. If you have some information that you would like to share in the 

next bulletin, or you would like to be added to the e-mail distribution list, please 

contact us at communitiesteam@rossendalebc.gov.uk  

.  
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Voter ID 

The UK Government has introduced a requirement for voters to show photo ID when 

voting at a polling station at some elections. This new requirement will apply for the 

first time in England at the local elections on Thursday 4 May 2023. 



Which forms of ID can I use to vote? 

You may already have a form of photo ID that is acceptable.  You can use any of the 

following: 

• Passport 
• Driving licence (including provisional license) 
• Blue badge 
• Certain concessionary travel cards 
• Identity card with PASS mark (Proof of Age Standards Scheme) 
• Biometric Immigration document 
• Defence identity card 
• Certain national identity cards 
 
For more information on which forms of photo ID will be accepted, visit 

electoralcommission.org.uk/voterID or call their helpline on 0800 328 0280. 

If you don’t have an accepted form photo ID 

If you don’t already have an accepted form of photo ID, or you’re not sure whether 

your photo ID still looks like you, you can apply for a free voter ID document, known 

as a Voter Authority Certificate. You can apply for this at voter-authority-

certificate.service.gov.uk. 

Alternatively, you can complete a paper application form and send this to the 

electoral services team at your local council.  

If you need any help with applying for a Voter Authority Certificate or want to request 

an application form, contact your local council. To find their contact details visit 

electoralcommission.org.uk/voter.  

Find out more 

If you have any questions or would like to find out more, go to 

electoralcommission.org.uk/voterID, or call their helpline on 0800 328 0280. 

http://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/voterID
https://voter-authority-certificate.service.gov.uk/
https://voter-authority-certificate.service.gov.uk/
http://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/voter
http://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/voterID
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ROSSENDALE MALE VOICE CHOIR 

 

A Singalong Does You Good!  

Extract from The Daily Mail – 20th December 2011 

“Singing in a choir can boost your body and mind as well as making you feel even 
more festive at this time of year. Evidence is growing in studies worldwide that 

belting out songs with others can strengthen the immune system and reduce stress. 
It is also said to improve symptoms of conditions including Alzheimer’s, depression 
and lung problems by improving breathing. On top of all that, being in a choir brings 

friendship and a sense of belonging.” 

Who do I contact? 

Paul Lomax is the Choir Secretary. Contact him on 07927 064366 or email: 
secretary@rossendalemalevoicechoir.co.uk and he will arrange to meet you at the 
rehearsal venue, St Peter’s Church, St Peter’s Avenue, Haslingden, at 19.30 on a 
Monday evening. 

What is the choir expecting of a new member? 
We are looking for men with a reasonable singing voice, and an enthusiasm and 
commitment to join the choir. You do not need to be able to read music; many of our 
members also learn by following instruction from the musical director. 

What can I expect at my first rehearsal? 
A warm welcome from a group of about 45 men, who all enjoy singing. We are a 
very friendly choir. Some members have joined us recently and others have been in 
the choir for many years. The Rossendale Male Voice Choir (RMVC) is divided into 4 
sections: Top Tenors, Second Tenors, Baritones and Basses, with each section 
having a Section Leader. We will talk to you about which section you think will suit 
you best, but you will not be asked to sing in front of others. If you feel that you are 
not in the right section for your voice, you can try a different group, to see if that is a 
better fit. 

mailto:secretary@rossendalemalevoicechoir.co.uk


When will I sing in a concert? 
All new members learn at their own pace, and as soon as you feel ready, and can 
demonstrate that you know the repertoire, you will be invited to sing at the next 
concert. 

What will it cost me to be a member? 
Full members of the choir pay a subscription of £16 per month, by standing order, for 
which they receive the loan of the choir uniform and all music. 

Is there a social aspect to this choir? 
There certainly is, and you can get involved as much as you wish. This could be 
anything from a beer after rehearsals, to working with us to arrange social events 
and fundraising. 

We sometimes sing in concert with the Rossendale Ladies Choir and form a mixed 
choir known as the Rossendale Festival Choir for which there are a limited number 
of separate rehearsals. We also have links with choirs in Europe and have had 
occasional trips to Germany and more recently to Killarney. Within Britain, we have 
had two recent, and successful, trips to Cornwall. Many of our wives or partners 
have joined us on these trips, and they are most welcome. 

Will I enjoy being a member of RMVC? 
You certainly will. If you enjoy singing, you will be joining one of the best choirs in the 
area, with a long and distinguished history. We sing a wide and interesting variety of 
pieces both classical and modern. The choir has performed with some of the best 
Brass Bands in the country, and our own members come from all walks of life. At 
concerts you will be giving pleasure to a great many people, often raising money for 
some excellent causes, in some fantastic venues and you will get the “buzz” which 
only comes with live music. 

 

 

 

https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/0STWCvgWPC12AVTQb-xj?domain=rossendaleladieschoir.org.uk/


 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



COMMUNITY INFORMATION 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



HEALTH AND WELLBEING 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FUNDING    

 

The Marsden Building Society Charitable Foundation 

Marsden Building Society was founded in 1860 and has grown to become the largest 

Lancashire-based building society, placing community at the heart of what they do. 

The Community Foundation for Lancashire are pleased to manage the Marsden 

Building Society Charitable Foundation endowment fund, which makes charitable 

grants to support community organisations in Lancashire each year.  

 

The fund can consider community projects that meet at least one of the following 

priorities: 

Financial well-being – The Society wants to support projects that promote financial 

well-being, and this year, due to financial pressures brought on by the cost-of-living 

crisis, are looking to support community projects providing debt advice and money 

management skills. 

A society for all  – The Society wants to promote societal inclusion, and this year, are 

looking to support projects  focussed on helping people over the age of 60 through 

community cohesion activities,  accessibility and engagement. 

A great place to be – The Society wants to support projects that focus on making 

Lancashire a great place to be, and this year, are looking to support projects 

focussed on the environment and area restoration/regeneration. 

 

What costs can be considered? 

 

The fund is able to consider staffing costs, volunteer costs, activity/operational costs, 

training costs, small capital items (e.g., equipment, IT). A proportion of organisational 

overheads can also be considered. 

Grants of up to £3,000 available. 

Find out more at https://bit.ly/42zWxg0 

Closing Date: Friday 12th May 2023 at 4pm. Decisions are anticipated to be made in 

late June. 

 

https://bit.ly/42zWxg0


TRAINING 

 

 



 

 

Introduction to Information and Guidance book at: 

https://portal.mis.nelsongroup.ac.uk/Page/U_PublicCourseDetails?uio_id=32931 

Introduction to Mentoring book at 

https://portal.mis.nelsongroup.ac.uk/Page/U_PublicCourseDetails?uio_id=32675 
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VOLUNTEERING AND JOB OPPORTUNITIES 

 

 



 



 


